
Page 1 of 2 
 
                Visit our website from your mobile device! 

Village of Empire 
11518 S. LaCore Street  |  P.O. Box 253 

Empire, Michigan 49630-0253 

 
Village of Empire (leelanau.gov)    231-326-5353 

 
za@villageofempire.com 

 

 
STAFF REPORT 

September – October 2023 
 

This report is meant to provide a snapshot of activity, typically for the previous reporting period.  The intended distribution channel is from the 
ZA to the Planning Commission, and then via the Planning Commission liaison to the Village Council.  While it will not detail every interaction, it 
will provide a synopsis of planning and zoning related activity that is taking place.   

 

 

The ZA has been communicating with representatives of Cherry Republic regarding ‘proposed’ 
expansion / merger of existing operations – no details are available at this time.  They have recognized 
existing conditions and an intention to ‘make things better’ in the future, recognizing potential impacts 
in the community.  
 
A Land Use Permit was issued (after a Level B site plan review) that authorizes the installation of an 
electrical vehicle (EV) charging station in the northeast corner of parcel #45-041-300-049-00: 

 
 
The permit also allows (though not required) the interior / exterior historic restoration and energy 
efficiency updates but does NOT authorize structural / aesthetic changes to the exterior or change(s) of 
use for the interior.  
 

 

LOCATION FOR EV 
(Electrical Vehicle) 
CHARGING STATIONS 

https://www.leelanau.gov/empirevillage.asp
mailto:za@villageofempire.com
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Land Use Permit (zoning) Activity   
(year-to-date summary) 

 
 
The ZA attended one day of the 2-day MTA Professional Development Retreat in Harbor Springs on 
October 3rd.  Major topics of discussion were STR’s (Short-Term Rentals), the effect on neighborhoods 
and the economy along with administration and compliance techniques, pending legislation on 
alternative energy that will preempt most all local zoning control (HB’s # 5120, 5121, 5122, and 5123). 
 
Also discussed was a need for ‘basic-training’ for elected officials on matters related to planning and 
zoning and the importance of COMMUNICATION. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert (Bob) Hall 
Village of Empire – Zoning Administrator 

https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(hlid1bhqp0fhdvybqidcnwkz))/mileg.aspx?page=BillStatus&objectname=2023-HB-5120
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(b3exiwmtxvmb4ayx5anyuott))/mileg.aspx?page=GetObject&objectname=2023-HB-5121
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(m1c4uu0qzowj5vkwmvwioadh))/mileg.aspx?page=BillStatus&objectname=2023-HB-5122
https://www.legislature.mi.gov/(S(1qhuv3qmwvfrbnsloumi3o5b))/mileg.aspx?page=GetObject&objectname=2023-HB-5123

